Housing Theme Group Minutes

13 May 2004 

Present

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Sandy Walsh


Resident

Douglas Johnson

Resident

Chris Obodo


Resident

Betty Smalley

Resident

Steve Cooke


Resident (Bcaf) 

Annemarie Johnston
SCC Housing

Rob Slow


SCC Housing

Joice Richards

Bndfc

Apologies

Caroline Stiff


	
	
	Action by

	1
	Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed 


	

	2
	Matters Arising

Master Planning

SC informed the meeting that Sure Start will be moving to a newly built building on Spital Street. The Ellesmere Old peoples home has been taken off the disposal list. Neighbourhoods have requested the building not to be sold and have agreed to pay for the security. SC also reported that the Bcaf Older Persons group would like to maintain the building for Older persons in the area for luncheon clubs and would like some consultation to take place around the feasibility of this option. RS reported that he would find out the cost of securing the building and how much it would cost to demolish.
	

	3
	Project Update

Catherine Street

Please see attached report.

It was reported that the project would be looking at storage for wheelie bins.

Residents asked would there be an opportunity for local people to be employed or trained. JR reported that the Burngreave Construction Initiative is up and running. SC reported that they would like to see the programme expanded.

Residents raised the issue of Firshill Facelift scheme and the quality of the work by Frank Haslam Milan. The issues were

· Painting in the snow

· Window sills having to be painted 3 times

· Water pipes broken

· Phone lines cut

· Mature plants removed

· Path ways/boundary walls not being put back in the wrong positions

There is an issue regarding the level of supervision and the poor standard of the trainees.

SC asked how this problem had arisen when the standard for facelift is so high. AJ reported that she would report it back to the project officers.

Home Maintenance Scheme

Please see attached report

AJ reported that the project is hoping to set up the DIY classes with local tutors.

SC reported that the cost of Tarmac appeared to be very high and way above the quote supplied by the surveyor. AJ reported that all work is based on a schedule of rates but she would investigate and report back to the next meeting. AJ reported that the project is using only one contractor to carry out all the work. Owners can do the work themselves and the inspection would be the same as if a contractor was carrying out the work.


	

	4


	Master Planning

Residents reported that they were disappointed with the consultation event that took place on Saturday 8 May. Although it was very well attended the event did not give you any new information for you to make meaning full comments. Residents expected options to choose from. SC reported that the consultation that will be taking place in July would be presenting 3 options for all the key sites.

RS reported that the final report will be prepared in August and presented to Cabinet for approval in November 2004.


	

	5
	Woodside Demolition Project

RS reported that all vacant blocks would be demolished by mid June in line with the programme. 

Only 3 residents

1 resident has had multiple offers and the next stage may be eviction

1 resident has accepted a property but has yet to sign for it.

1 resident (Owner) has not agreed the price for the property

The planting has begun, trees and benches will be delivered this week and the scrubs are on order. Due to the heavy rain it has now been agreed for more trees to be planted on Pye Bank Road site. RS reported that the maintenance bid to HMR had not been approved to date.

Residents raised the issue of other derelict sites where CPO’s had been used and the properties demolished on Rock Street, but these had not been maintained. RS to investigate.

SCC is looking to purchase the two pub on the site

SC asked if HMR funds and English Partnership funds are being used to purchase key sites. RS stated that SCC has been working with English Partnership to identify key sites that need to be purchased.
	

	6
	Proposed Projects (Brought up under A.O.B)

No Projects submitted


	

	7
	A.O.B

Residents raised the issue of the old Pye Bank school building. RS reported that it is no longer being put forward for auction. 
	

	8 
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 10 June 6.00 BCAT Meeting Room
	


